

MINUTES OF MEETING OF HOGSTHORPE PLAYING FIELDS COMMITTEE HELD ON FRIDAY 14 MAY 2021 VIA ZOOM

Present:

Committee: M Culley, T Smith and K Stafford (Secretary).

Others: Cllr M Banks, Scott Walker, Jessica Ball, Angela Stubbs, Kay Trev Bingham

1. To appoint new members onto a Management Committee

The Parish Council Chairman asked those interested in joining the new management committee to introduce themselves and briefly talk about why they wished to join.

- Scott Walker discussed setting up football and softball/rounders
- Kay Trev Bingham discussed organising a Hogsthorpe festival and organising a time capsule
- Angela Stubbs discussed helping out with the car boots and fairs
- Jessica Ball discussed helping with carboots, fairs, parent/family exercise activities and summer festival and car washes. Jessica is also involved with setting up the youth groups.

Cllr Culley proposed and the Council unanimously agreed that S Walker, K Trev-Bingham, A Stubbs and J Ball be taken onto the Management Committee.

2. To appoint a Chair and Vice Chair of the Playing Fields Committee

Cllr Culley proposed that S Walker be Chair and J Ball be Vice Chair. Unanimously agreed by all

3. To approve Minutes of the last meeting.

There was no meeting in April and no minutes were taken in May so no minutes to approve

4. Finance

- a. **To agree end of year accounts** – The accounts were agreed by all councillors
- b. **Payment of accounts** - Electric April £24.50, May £22.68, Water £78.22 approved

5. To run the next car boot sale on Sunday 6 June

- It was agreed to start the car boots the first Sunday of every month with the first on 6 June.
- Car boots to start at 12 to try and attract carbooters following on from Addlethorpe Carboot.
- Meeting arranged at changing rooms to check and amend signs if necessary
- Signs to be placed out 1 week before on 30 May. Posts to be put out on facebook group
- No commercial vehicles would be allowed due to insurance implications. M Culley to police
- Pitch fees agreed at £5 each.

6. To look for someone to run the refreshment stall, charges for it and the need to purchase a gazebo?

J Ball to approach local cakemaker to see if she would be interested in supplying refreshments. K Stafford to help with serving drinks

7. Weekly Inspections

J Ball and S Walker to take responsibility for the weekly checks. Other committee members offered to help with daily inspections.

8. Time capsule and any other ideas from the public.

The committee agreed to the placing of a time capsule with items relevant to the community. It was agreed in principal the playing fields could be used for a summer festival.

9. Next meeting - Friday 4 June 2021 at 6pm in the village hall